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USEFUL INFORMATION 
www.ulcebyparishcouncil.co.uk  

ULCEBY  PARISH  COUNCIL 
 

Clerk to Ulceby PC: 
Karen Pickering 
Hillgarth Farm 
Ulceby 
DN39 6TT 
01469 588192 

Parish Councillors: 

Dawn Macefield Chairperson 
07513524679 

Christine Smith 
01469 589827 (day) 
01469 589041 (evening) 

Shirley Hulatt 
01469 588671 

Amanda Caygill-Ogden 
acaygill-ogden@hotmail.com 

Tony Ogden 
tony_ogden_uk@yahoo.co.uk 

Barrie Jeffery 
bjni@hotmail.co.uk  
01469 589262  

Mark Berney 
Hammer.10@hotmail.co.uk 

Cheryl Rowland 
01469 588351 

Lucy Burdin 
lucyjburdin@gmail.com 

Dawn Johnson 
doore2@sky.com 
07505 792217 

Ashleigh Beaton 
07523 060190 

TO PLACE AN ADVERT IN 

THIS NEWSLETTER 

Tel: 01469 588671 or 

Email: 
editor.ulceby@gmail.com 

Coronavirus 

The government  has removed remaining domestic 

restrictions in England, but still recommends getting 

vaccinated, meeting outdoors if possible and wearing 

a face covering in crowded enclosed spaces  

POLICE  Non emergency  101 
 
NHS DIRECT      Advice on an urgent medical problem  111 
 
DOCTORS SURGERIES 
Immingham Roxton 01469 572058 

Barton Central surgery 01652 636600 

Killingholme - Dr Naeem 01469 540786 

Barnetby - Dr Ahmed 01652 688203 

Barton - Dr Muralee 01652 660041 
 
NORTH LINCOLNSHIRE COUNCIL 
Switchboard 01724 297000 

Out of hours emergencies 01724 276444 

Social services out of hours emergencies 01724 296555 
 
ANGLIAN WATER 
Water and waste water 03457 145145 
 
ELECTRICITY 
24hour emergency or power cut 105 or 
 0800 375 675 
EDF Energy to find out your supplier 0800 096 9600 
 
GAS 
24hour emergency 0800 111 999 
 
BRITISH TELECOM 
Fault line 0800 800 150 
BT only - other suppliers’ contact  
details are usually on the bill 
 
ULCEBY SCHOOL 
Exec. Head Mr M. Smedley 01469 588219 
Head of School Mrs H. Atkinson 
 
PRE-SCHOOL / OUT OF SCHOOL CLUB  01469 588861 
 
ST NICHOLAS CHURCH www.stnicholasulceby.com 
R 01469 589525 

                                                vicarabbeygroup@gmail.com 
 
JUST GO            01482 592959 
        APP                          https:www.justgonorthlincs.co.uk 
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Ulceby Parish 
Link 

Cont. on page 3 

Ulceby Parish Council 
CHAIRMAN’S UPDATE 

April – July 2022 

In April the Parish Council voted unanimously to object to the building of a 
solar panel farm at the old Zulu Farm in Carr Road, citing 11 major rejections. 
At the same meeting the Humber Low Carbon Pipeline was discussed when it 
was agreed that prior to this pipeline being established, it was necessary that 
a robust traffic management plan should be put in place which prevents 
vehicles for this project from travelling through Ulceby. The meeting also felt 
that both our village and the pipeline would be better served if it was located 
further West, away from Uceby completely. 

In June, the building of an additional 27 houses on the site in Station Road 
where permission already exists to erect 90 dwellings was supported by the 
Developer, explaining that this addition would increase the number of 2/3 
bedroomed properties available and would increase the number of affordable 
homes from 9 to 12. Five conditions were attached by the Parish Council to 
this plan, including the siting of a pelican crossing in this area, all construction 
traffic must use the A180 and avoid the village, and that priority for the 
affordable homes should be given to residents of Ulceby or close villages. The 
matter of securing the S106 monies associated with the extra houses has 
been pursued by the Clerk (with input from Cllr Hannigan) and NLC advised 
that this money, since it has to be used for recreational purposes, would be for 
the erection (at the safe location of the Village Hall) of a teenage/adult gym 
trail. 

The NAT’s representative reported that the difficulty of fly tipping is an 
increasing problem. Examination of the Lease from North Lincs Council for the 
land behind Station Road, which the Parish Council proposed to adapt for 
allotments/communal garden/etc, was discussed but there were two important 
clauses which the Parish Council could not agree on. These related to NLC 
being able to revoke the Lease with only six months’ notice to vacate the site, 
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Check the website for a range 
of computers and ink supplies 

Buy a computer the 
stress-free way. 

We build our own Desktops and  
All-in-One computers and stock 

our own brand of laptops. 
 

We will set up your new 
machine, transfer your data, 

bookmarks and email, and re-
connect to your internet 

Please contact Duncan Green on 01469 569929 or 07821 164154 
Email at Duncan.green@computersandinks 

Website:  www.computersandinks.co.uk 
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Events At Ulceby Village Hall  
Some events are starting up again - please see below  

for individual dates 

Monday Bingo Club 6.30 for 7.00 pm 

Tuesday *1 hr Barre Concept  and Toning 9.00 am 

“ *1 hr Full Body Toning Circuits  6.30 pm 

Wednesday *1 hr Step  and Toning 6.30pm 

Thursday *1 hr Dance Fitmess/Handweights 9.00 am 

“ *1 hr Light Weights and Mat Pilates 6.00pm 

Friday Chat Club - Light lunch, music, bingo  12.00 – 2.00 pm 

Saturday **Ulceby Twirlers  2.15 - 3.00 pm 

Sunday *1 hr Full Body Toning Circuits 9.30 am 

 
*Booking essential for all Exercise Classes – Judith Wressell 07986 981199 

 
 

**Twirlers contact Georgia: 07592679772 or Leanne: 07766196519  

Monthly Events at Ulceby Village Hall 

2nd Monday in month – Village Hall Committee Meetings - 6.15pm 

3rd Monday in month – Parish Council Meetings – 7pm 

3rd Thursday in month - WI - 7.30 pm  

Booking the Hall for your own Event 
At all other times the Village Hall and Committee Room  

are available for hire. 

For booking information please contact 

Dawn on  07435 587394  or visit our website www.ulcebyvillagehall.org.uk 

Ulceby Playing Field 
Football pitches are available for hire 
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3/4 YARBOROUGH COURT, FRONT STREET, ULCEBY, DN39 6RZ 

01469 589867 littlecygnets@btinternet.com 

OPEN 7.30am UNTIL 6.00pm Mon – Fri 

We take children from birth to School age for 50 weeks of the year. 

Only closed over Christmas. 

We accept 2, 3 and 4 year old Government funding. 

Outstanding outdoor play area as well as *NEW* Soft play indoors. 

We accept all company voucher schemes. 

Competitive rates contact us for more information 

and a registration pack. 

Ofsted registered, all staff DBS police checked, Food Hygiene 

and First Aid Trained. 

Same address and contact details as above. 

Taking children from School age up to 11 for 50 weeks of the year. 

Breakfast club, After School Club and Holiday Club. 

Second sibling discount during holidays. 

The Schoolers have their own area which they have called the 

‘Schoolers Den’ which they have designed and decorated themselves.  

An ideal place to chill on the sofas before and after School with access to 

large flat screen TV, X box, Wii, iPads, Laptop for homework research, 

library area, board games and creative area. 

Always lots of activities on during the holidays. 

Contact us for more information and a registration pack. 
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and also that the Parish Council be liable for any flooding which occurred. This 
matter will be carried forward to the September meeting when a full 
attendance by Parish Council members will occur and an agreed decision 
reached. 

In July it was reported that the Ulceby Road Safety group have had a meeting 
with Inspector Jamie Allen who has promised more police presence in the 
village and this increased presence had been evident over the last few days. 
The Community Speed Watch team may be permitted to use locations used 
by Safer Roads Humber when not in use by them. The siting of the pedestrian 
crossing at the village centre has been the subject of a full safety audit by NLC 
of the proposed Parish Council’s alternative siting, east of the crossroads. The 
conclusion of the audit was that, either the crossing was established at the 
original location to the west of the crossroads, as determined by NLC, or the 
siting of a crossing would have to be abandoned completely. This resulted in a 
vote of 7 in favour with 1 abstention, that the pedestrian crossing be 
established where NLC originally determined, at the west of the crossroads. 

Dawn Macefield  
Chair 

 
Ulceby Parish Council meetings on the third 

Monday in every month at 7pm at Ulceby 
Village Hall 

Everyone is welcome to attend  
 

For more information on your volunteer 
Parish Councillors, meeting minutes and 

agendas please see 

ulcebyparishcouncil.co.uk 

Chairman’s Report Continued from page 1 

Your Magazine Your Say 
This quarterly magazine is delivered free thanks to the 

contributions by advertisers. The editors are always interested in 
considering articles supplied by residents as well as organisations 

operating in the village. Contact can be made by email to: 
editor.ulceby@gmail.com 

Thanks must also go to the volunteers who deliver the booklets 
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Newly Renovated  
Traditional Pub  

offering fine ales and 
your home cooked 

favourites 
Open for collections and 

deliveries 
Call  Reservations  

01469 588383  

BLACK BULL INN 
Townside, East Halton,  

DN40 3NL 

A family run pub and restaurant with a warm and friendly 
atmosphere offering traditional ales, beers and lagers. 

We invite you to come and join us and try our varied menu of home 
cooked fresh food in our recently refurbished restaurant. 

Other facilities include:- 

Beer garden and children’s play area 
Pool table 
Occasional music 
Free Wi-Fi 
Dog friendly 

www.blackbullinneasthalton.co.uk 
Telephone: 01469 540828 
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WHERE DOES YOUR MONEY GO? 
 
Of the amount each household pays to North Lincolnshire Council in Council Tax, 
approximately £17 is passed to Ulceby Parish Council in the precept.  A proportion 
of this is spent on essential items, and the remainder is spent locally to benefit the 
village, as the Parish Council thinks fit.  Some is used to improve the appearance 
of the village, such as flower displays and grass cutting around the church and 
playing field, and some to support local groups and organisations.  If you are 
involved in such a group which is in need of funding, or are interested in setting up 
a new group and would like to apply for some financial assistance, please contact 
Karen Pickering, the Clerk to the Council (details on back page). 
 
The precept was set at £18,000 for 2021/22, but it has now been increased to 
£20,000 for the current year.  For your information, the chart below gives a 
breakdown of how the precept was spent in 2021/22.  As well as the precept, 
payments were received from North Lincolnshire Council for the costs of grass 
mowing around the village of £4404, and Section 106 money of £13,915 was 
received from Keigar to pass on to the village hall for the new play equipment.. In 
addition, some income is received from the cost of advertising in this newsletter, 
which more than covers the cost of its printing. 
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ULCEBY VILLAGE HALL 
 

There was a Platinum Jubilee Celebration on Saturday 4th June when, 
despite the cold weather, many people attended to watch the Twirlers 
display and hear music performed by Robert Dadd and Jacqui.  A good 
display of jubilee-themed artwork by the children of St Nicholas School 
was on show, and plenty of food and cakes were available.  There were 
also bouncy castles, Bubbles the children’s entertainer, and a number of 
sideshows and games to keep the children amused, as well as ice creams 
and stalls run by the Church and WI.  Many thanks to the volunteers who 
helped make it a success, and funding from North Lincs Council and 
Ulceby Parish Council. 

Our next event will be a Car Boot Sale on Saturday 10th September, and 
parties are planned for later in the year 

Ulceby Village Association  

 

ULCEBY VILLAGE HALL 

Supporting Your Village Hall 
 

There are a number of ways that you can help to support these facilities, and 
keep them in a good condition for everyone to use 
 

 If you see an act of vandalism – please report it to the police 

 If you walk your dog on the playing field – please clean up after it 

 Join the Committee (a monthly meeting and helping at occasional events) 

 Book the hall for your children’s party or other event - 07435 587394 

 Join the 200 Club (see our website, email ulcebyvillagehall@gmail.com,  

or contact Shirley on 01469 588671) 

Ulceby Village Association 

www.ulcebyvillagehall.org.uk 
 

Registered Charity 1057954 
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Country Gardens 
 

From Lawns to hedges or  

complete garden make overs 

 

Ponds, Decking, Landscaping  

on any scale 

 

Call 

07484706739  

or email countrygardens@outlook.com 

IMMINGHAM  
AERIALS 

 

North and North East 
Lincolnshire 

AERIAL SERVICE 

TV, radio and satellite 

All work guaranteed 

Established 1972 

Mobile 07896 434038 

paulgoodwin1974@gmail.com 

KEVIN BILTON 
Landscape Gardener 

Fern Cottage, 

Church End, 

ULCEBY, DN39 6TB. 

Tel 01469 588183 

Mobile 07749 173758  

All types of garden work 
undertaken. 

Planting, pruning, patios, 
pergolas. 

General garden maintenance 
& spraying.   

30 years experience.  
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North Lincolnshire Council 
Mobile Library Timetable 

Visiting every 3rd Monday 

Martins Road    9.40 - 10.00 

Hallcroft 10.05 - 10.20 

Brocklesby Ox 10.25 - 10.40 

West End 10.45 - 11.00 

Abbey Road 11.05 - 11.20 

Village Hall 11.25 - 11.55 

Carr Road 12.00 - 12.30 

No library 8th August 2022 
19th September 2022 

10th October 2022 
31st October 2022 

21st November 20222 
12th December 2022 

If you are buying from Amazon, 
please log in through Amazon 

Smile and select Ulceby Village 
Association as the charity you 

wish to support - a donation will 
be made to help support Ulceby 
Village Hall at no extra cost to 

you. 

Whatever some people may believe, there’s no such thing as the dog 
poo fairy. 

Dog fouling – whether loose or bagged – is offensive, disgusting and a 
potential health hazard. It is a widespread problem, but sometimes 
changing the behaviour of just a few thoughtless dog owners can make 
a big difference. 

Nine out of 10 dog owners clean up after their dog, but there are still a 
few who don’t.  Dog owners - bag that poo – any rubbish bin will do. 
Together let’s put an end to this offensive, harmful litter. 
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Qualified Foot Health Practitioner 
providing a complete service to you and your family, 

looking after their feet in the comfort of your own home 

Also finger nails cut and filed 

All treatments include a complimentary foot massage 
 

Home visits by appointment  

Days, Evenings and Weekends 

Telephone (Mobile) : 0786 4860 486 

Telephone (Home) : 01469 589 378 

Email : w.page10@btinternet.com 
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ULCEBY WI 
 
Since our update in May, we have enjoyed a card making 
session where we all made our own card and then 
contributed towards a concertina card which was sent the Queen to 
celebrate her Jubilee. 

The weather was no one’s friend on Jubilee Day, and despite a 
gazebo over the stall, it was still a very cold day. However, it did not 
stop our hardy villagers and we had a steady stream of visitors , 
buying plants or raffle tickets and hearing about our group. We gave 
out vouchers for free entry to all interested parties and this paid off as 
five new visitors joined us for our June meeting where we heard all 
about The Ark Rescue Centre. 

In early July we were invited to have a stall at St. Nicholas’ Summer 
Fayre. This time the weather was better and we saw many different 
people to those we saw at the Jubilee. Many bought raffle tickets or 
tried to guess the weight of the cake and also stayed for a chat about 
our activities. Again we gave out vouchers and hope they will 
encourage new visitors to our July session where we will hear how 
Fen Bank Greyhound Sanctuary look after retired greyhounds. 

There is no planned meeting for August but those not busy or on 
holiday try to go out for a meal together. We are aware that members 
have additional finance constraints this year and so will finalise what 
we will do at July’s meeting. It may be a “bring a dish” event. 

In September we are making clay decorations and then we are 
learning about and tasting Spire Chocolates in October. 

We will be making a festive wall hanging in our November meeting 
and hope to have a Christmas meal together in December. 
 
Hopefully by December we will have encouraged many more villagers 
to visit us, and maybe become members. 
That will be the end of our first year as a reformed WI. We now have 
an established committee and a consistent group of members which 
we hope to build on in the coming years. Please pay us a visit and 
help us to achieve this.  Meetings are held at the village hall at 7.30pm 
on the third Thursday of the month. 
If you would like more information, please contact the secretary, Lynne 
Brister at lyn.brister@lynbrister.com.  

mailto:lyn.brister@lynbrister.com
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ULCEBY POND 

 
The weed is not so prominent this year and although it can cause the 
angler a degree of challenge it does provide cover, food and oxygenation. 
It also offers shade in our unprecedented heatwave. Our major challenge 
is keeping the water and our piscatorial friends happy.  

The fishing is hit and miss, but it is great to see so many youngsters 
enjoying the sport. However, please take away your rubbish, it is 
unsightly. Also the likes of discarded tin lids and hooks give way to 
expensive vet bills. 

Visit the pond at present and get to the waters edge. The smell of fresh 
water mint is quite something in the heat. The raspberries are all but gone 
and in their place are the blackberries. Come enjoy, sit a while and fill 
your wares. We really do have a little oasis in the village.  

Dog care in summer - Advice for dog owners 

Never leave dogs in hot cars, conservatories, or outbuildings on a warm day. 

Use pet-safe sun cream on exposed parts of your pet's skin to avoid sunburn. 

Ensure pets always have access to shade and fresh drinking water. 

Give your pet damp towels to lie on or an ice pack wrapped in a towel. 

Groom them regularly in warm weather to brush away any dead or excess hair 

Walking your dog on hot weather 

Dogs need exercise, even when it's hot. Walk your dog in the morning or 

evening when it's cooler to reduce the risk of heatstroke and burning their 

paws on the pavement.  Try the 5-second test - if it's too hot for your hands, 

it's too hot for paws! 

You can also look out for signs of heatstroke - heavy panting and difficulty 

breathing, excessively drooling, the dog appears lethargic, drowsy or 

uncoordinated, collapsed or vomiting 

If you suspect your dog has the signs of heat stroke you must act quickly. 

https://www.rspca.org.uk/adviceandwelfare/pets/dogs/health/heatstroke
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01652 802468 

Or Free on 
0800 140 

9800 
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ST NICHOLAS CHURCH 
 

News from St. Nicholas Church 
 
A big thank you to all who came and supported the church at the summer fair 
on 2nd July, it was lovely to see so many people there, for the first fund 
raising event that we have been able to have for a couple of years. It was 
lovely to see all the children’s jubilee art work from the school, which is still on 
display in the church if you missed it. 
 
The fair saw the launch of the new history book “St. Nicholas Church A walk 
through time” which has been an ongoing project for a small band of people 
for some time. 
 
On Wednesday morning we continue to have the short service at 10 followed 
by coffee, chat and refreshments, whilst the knit and natter group meets at 
2pm on Wednesdays all are welcome at both these events.  
 
For details of all our church events please see the church Facebook page or 
call me for more details. 

God Bless 
Yours Peter 
Former Vicar of the Abbey Group of Churches. 
 

 THE ABBEY GROUP 

UPCOMING CHURCH SERVICES 

Over the summer our church services are going to be moving around! 
Here's a list of where and when Sunday services will be held. 

7th August 11.00am North Killingholme 

14th August 10.45am Ulceby 

21st August 11.00am Habrough 

28th August 9.15am Wootton 

4th September 10.30am North Killingholme 

11th September 9.15am Wootton 
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Sweet Occasions 
New florist business 
opening in Ulceby. 

Taking orders now for all 
occasions.  Can take payments over 
the phone and deliveries to all local 

villages and towns. 
Please contact Cheryl on  

07742 075323 
or email: parisuk6@yahoo.co.uk  

What is a Celebrant ? 

We write and deliver bespoke religious & 

non-religious ceremonies for any life 

event, mainly funerals & weddings but 

other things too, baby naming, coming of 

age etc 

All services are written by me, with you, 
so that you get what you want. 

We can conduct a wedding ceremony 

anywhere, at any time, on any day. 

Funerals are mainly at the crematorium 

but can also be at graveside and in green 

cemeteries 

DEBBIE ELDER 

FUNERAL & WEDDING 

CELEBRANT 

07851 853659 

FB—Debbie Elder Celebrant 

 Mature Carer available to work 
in Ulceby and surrounding 

villages from February 2021 
20 years’ experience in caring to include: 

Personal Care 
Medication assistance 
Meal Preparations 
Shopping/Cleaning 
Appointments arranged and transport to 

and from available 
Companionship 

Very experienced in dealing with patients 
who have Dementia, Parkinson’s Disease and 

who have suffered strokes etc.  
Having a current CRB check and excellent 

references to date 
Very good and competitive rates available 

Please call/text Mrs Cheryl Burrows on 07742 
075323 for further details or 

Email: parisuk6@yahoo.co.uk 

The next issue of the 
Ulceby Parish Link 

will be November 2022 
Articles for publication to be 

with the editor by  
15th October please. 

Email to 
editor.ulceby@gmail.com 
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